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Date: 05.06.24
Dear Sir Keir, Mr Sunak 
Re: BSL Interpretation of the Prime Minister’s address to the nation on 5 July

The morning after the General Election, 5 July, will be a historic moment for the UK. Whether it is delivered by a re-elected or newly-elected Prime Minister, their speech to the nation will be a moment of national significance. After the debate and division of an election campaign it will be an occasion where the nation can come together, and our Prime Minister can set out their government’s mission.
It's a moment that should be accessible to all our citizens, including the 87,000 members of the Deaf community who use British Sign Language. Something which we want to offer our support in achieving. 
The UK Government has fallen behind emerging international norms on sign language interpretation. When we think of our world leaders speaking to their nation it is increasingly common to see a sign language interpreter stood behind them. This provides consistent access for Deaf citizens, removing the ability of broadcasters to gatekeep their access to the information provided. 
The Deaf community has continually been frustrated with the lack of interpretation at these set-piece broadcasts from No.10. RNID have long tried to work with the Government to ensure that access is provided for the Deaf community; a public service announcement is just that, but by not including Deaf people you are removing their right to have the information at the same time as everyone else. We welcomed the Government’s commitment in the Disability Action Plan to provide “in-situ BSL interpretation for all major press conferences and briefings” but have been disappointed with the delay in securing this provision. We believe this promise to the Deaf community should be delivered on 5 July, with an in-person interpreter stood alongside the Prime Minister.  
We have not understood why No.10 has found this commitment so hard to implement, but on behalf of the Deaf community we want to make this as easy as possible for either of you to deliver. 

We have therefore booked a BSL interpreter whom we are making available to whoever becomes Prime Minister after the election. They are a registered interpreter, with prior experience of TV interpreting and working on major announcements. We will ensure they are in Westminster on the morning of 5 July.  All they need is your permission to be able to serve the Deaf community in this historic moment.
We appreciate that there will be logistical and security arrangements that need to be in place, and we are happy to work with your party Head Offices or the Cabinet Office in advance of 5 July to put these in place. 
Whichever of you wins this election, your speech to the nation will be the start of a new chapter in our country’s history. We urge you to include the Deaf community in this moment and set a precedent for the accessibility that No.10 will provide after the election. RNID is ready and waiting to support you make this moment accessible.
Please do not lock the Deaf community out. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Harriet Oppenheimer 

Chief Executive Officer 
CC,
Mimms Davies, Minister of State for Disabled People, Work and Health


Vicky Foxcroft, Shadow Minister for Disabled People, Work and Health 

T: 0808 808 0123


E: contact@rnid.org.uk
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Rishi Sunak 


Leader of the Conservative Party





Keir Starmer 


Leader of the Labour Party 












